Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967 Facsimile: 416- 440-7656 Toll free: 1-888-632-6273 Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario

C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416- 481-1967 Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY E-MAIL

February 5, 2008

Jim Redford Market Hub Partners Management Inc. P.O. Box 2001 50 Keil Dr. N Chatham, ON N7M 5M1

Dear Mr. Redford:

Re: Market Hub Partners Management Inc. and AltaGas Ltd Sarnia Airport Storage Pool Project, File Number EB-2008-0002

This letter acknowledges that your application filed on December 31, 2007 to develop Sarnia Airport Storage Pool Project has now been considered complete.

On January 10, 2008 the Board acknowledged that the application would not be processed until a referral from the Ministry of Natural Resources, Petroleum Resources Centre of applications for well licences, under s. 40 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, was received. On January 31, 2008 the Board has received the referral of the applications by Market Hub Partners Canada L.P. to complete 1 existing well and to drill 3 injection/withdrawal wells within the proposed Sarnia Airport Storage Area.

Based on the Board's experience with applications of this nature, the Board expects that it will be able to render a decision and/or order for this application on or about June 12, 2008.

Please direct any questions relating to this application to Zora Crnojacki, Project Advisor at (416) 440-8104 or e-mail, Zora.Crnojacki@oeb.gov.on.ca.

Yours truly,

Original signed by

John Pickernell Assistant Board Secretary